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TAXPAYERS OUTSIDE OF THE SAN FRANCISO BAY AREA STAND TO LOSE $482 MILLION IN TRANSPORTATION FUNDS

ISSUE 

Taxpayers outside of the San Francisco Bay Area are being asked to pay an additional $482 million for cost overruns on state-owned toll bridges in the San Francisco Bay Area.  In 1997, taxpayers statewide already committed $1.5 billion in Proposition 192 bond proceeds and other transportation revenue for the San Francisco Bay Area Bridges.  Cost overruns for the Bay Bridges are supposed to be paid by the Bay Area not taxpayers throughout the state.

FACTS

· There is a $557 million cost overrun for the seismic retrofit of state-owned toll bridges (this does not include the SF- Oakland Bay Bridge which has an estimated cost increase of over $1 billion).  This amount is the second cost overrun that Caltrans has revealed for this program.  In the “Toll Bridge Seismic Retrofit Program Annual Report” to Legislature and the Governor, Caltrans recommended that this cost overrun be funded with $557 million in Highway Bridge Replacement and Rehabilitation (HBRR) funds.  

· HBRR funds are one of many sources of federal transportation funds that come from the federal excise tax on gas.  Under state law, HBRR and other federal gas tax funds are first used to meet expenses essential to operating and maintaining the state’s existing transportation system.  What remains after these essential needs are met is made available throughout the state for capacity enhancing transportation projects listed in the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).

· Projects that would normally be funded from HBRR funds are not optional -- they are essential.  That’s why the Legislature has instructed Caltrans to fund them first, before STIP projects are funded.  Because these projects are essential, Caltrans could defer them for a time, but must eventually seek other non-HBRR funding for them.  When Caltrans finally acts to take other non-HBRR funding to back fill for the $557 million in HBRR funding used for the San Francisco Bay Area Bridges, the statewide taxpayers will again be paying the bill through lower STIP funding availability.  
· 75% of STIP funds are distributed to all the counties in California based on a weighted population formula.  If Caltrans takes HBRR funds to subsidize for the $557 million cost overrun on state-owned toll bridges, non-Bay Area taxpayers will pay $482 million more than the over $1 billion that they already committed to pay for the Bay Bridges in 1997.

· The largest impact is in the six-county Southern California Association of Government’s (SCAG) region, where its taxpayers stand to lose over $180 million in STIP funds.  Other non-Bay Area regions also lose STIP funds.  

Turn this Fact Sheet over for a chart showing the county-by-county impacts of the proposed statewide subsidy of the Bay Area Bridges.   
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